TOWN OF WEBB LAKE


Burnett County, Wisconsin


Board Meeting – April 2, 2018, 6:00 PM


Webb Lake Town Hall





The regular monthly board meeting was called to order by Chairman, Steve Austin at 6:00 PM at the Webb Lake Town Hall.  Fourteen people attended the meeting.





The Pledge of Allegiance was  recited and roll call taken with everyone present.





VERIFICATION OF PUBLIC POSTINGS:  Gail  Keup, Clerk, stated the agenda was posted March 31, 2018 in three places.





CHANGES TO ORDER OF AGENDA:  There were no changes made to the order of the agenda.





CORRESPONDENCE:  The board reviewed the correspondence with nothing of significance to discuss.  





SET DATES FOR OPEN BOOK AND BOR:  Assessor, Bob Pardun and the board set the dates of May 25, 2018 from 5:00 PM to 7:00 PM at the Town Hall for Open Book and June 1 from 5:00 PM to 7:00 PM at the Town Hall for Board of Review.





MARK KRAUSE FROM WAGNER SURVEY:  John Kielkucki made a motion to approve the driveway easement change on Crystal Shores in the Ridge Trace addition in Voyager Village and Greg Main seconded it.  Motion carried.  There were no other changes made.





APPROVAL OF MARCH MINUTES:  Greg Main made a motion to approve the March minutes as submitted and John Kielkucki seconded it.  Motion carried.





APPROVAL OF CLERK'S BILL LISTING:  John Kielkucki made a motion to approve the March expenditures in the amount of $42,817.58 and Greg Main seconded it.  Motion carried.





APPROVAL OF TREASURER'S REPORT:  John Kielkucki made a motion to approve the treasurer's report with an ending available balance of $344,518.53 and Greg Main seconded it.  Motion carried. 





BARTENDER LICENSE:  Greg Main made a motion to approve the operator license for Aaron Clay and John Kielkucki seconded it.  Motion carried.   Gail Keup explained Aaron had a felony charge against him in another state but when she e-mailed the Wisconsin Towns Attorney, he explained it would not affect the approval of a license in Wisconsin as long as it did not pertain to bartending which it did not.





DISCUSSION ON CONSTRUCTION OF SALT/SAND SHED AND STORAGE:  Carl Meister stated he had called about the cost to various construction companies and the approximate cost for a 40X50 shed would run around $75,000.  That would make a 25' storage portion and 25' salt/sand shed. Taylor would blacktop it for $8,000.


A 30X40 just salt/sand shed would run approximately $55,000.  Steve Austin asked Carl if he could come back next month with an itemized list of what equipmentvneeds to be housed for winter  





PUBLIC COMMENTS:  Don Sieford asked the board what their thoughts are on the construction of an assisted living home in Webb Lake.  He stated he would donate 25 acres of land and he would check to see what state requirements would have to be met.  The board stated they would have no objections to Don checking with the state to see what would need to be done as it is a facility badly needed in our area.





Greg reminded everyone of voting tomorrow and of the Annual Meeting on April 21st at 8:00 AM at the Town Hall.





John Kielkucki made a motion to adjourn at 6:36 PM and Greg Main seconded it.  Meeting adjourned.





Respectfully Submitted,











Gail Keup, Clerk


Town of Webb Lake
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